Teacher Preparation Committee–MINUTES 
November 19, 2008 (9-10 am); AS 112 (Senate Conference Room)

I. Approval of Minutes (10/22/08)

Minutes were unanimously approved.

II. Committee Composition–Introduction of new members; Committee’s opinion on type (e.g., K-12 district personnel, community college faculty) of community member; update from Praveen about status of that member–B. Benken

Benken shared that according to Academic Senate the community member is mandatory. Three suggestions were made for this community member; additionally, one suggestion was sent to Benken via email. Benken will follow-up regarding these nominations, as well as will confirm approval by committee.

III. Updates Regarding National Accreditation–Impressions of NCATE visit–S. Turley

NCATE will visit on Nov. 17 and 19 in Fall 2009. It is Turley’s impression that they will only be focusing on the 11 areas that were identified as needing improvement.

IV. CFA grievance update (TPAs)
Debbie Hamm sent update–grievance is moving forward and it is focused on lack of funds provided by State of CA for universities to train instructors and score assessments.
V. STEELI grant update–B. Benken & K. Hakim-Butt

Hakim-Butt and Benken reviewed goals of grant. They then provided updates: in year 2, working with second cohort of faculty in professional development dimension, new elective course for SSCP candidates being offered for first time this fall. Griffin from Library Services extended their help in researching readings for the grant.
VI. Spring Calendar–Set 3 meeting dates for spring (February, March, May)
Spring 2009 meetings: Feb. 18 (9-10 am), March 18 (9-10 am), April 29 (9-10 am); Benken will reserve Senate conference room (AS-112).
VII. New Business
At next meeting we should bring back Carol Riley to share new updates, including status of Special Education Credential

Submitted by: Babette Benken, Chair

